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DOG FOULING 
 

This is a matter which seems to be on the increase again.  
 
Two young members of our Parish, and responsible dog owners themselves, have taken it upon themselves to 
create the posters below and display them around the village.    
 
The areas that are worst affected by this issue have also been reported to the Dog Warden. 
 
The law relating to this matter has been published in the newsletter time and time again and there seems little 
point in repeating it but if anyone does witness a dog owner failing to pick up please contact Dog Warden 
“Dave” on 01609 779977 and ask for the Dog Warden.  Photographic evidence is not required, but helpful, it just 
needs someone who is prepared to report it and make a statement to the Dog Warden. 
  



 

Newsletter printing sponsored by  

Neighbourhood Plan 
Result of Consultation on Housing Development 

 
Explanatory letters, site map and voting forms were sent out to every property in the Parish in mid-September. 
This was followed by an open question and answer session in the Village Hall on 27th September. 41 members 
of the public attended and all areas of the village were represented: Front Street, Baker Street, Hornby Road, 
Smithy Green, Prospect View, Hunters Ride and The Paddock. The process of selecting the two sites, with ex-
pertise from URS Planning Consultants, Hambleton DC and NYCC Highways was covered. The Neighbour-
hood Plan Team believe that they answered all questions which were asked and the original village question-
naire, the Housing Needs Analysis carried out in 2014 and the report from URS and its appendix were made 
available for viewing. 
 
The envelopes with voting forms were opened on 6 October in the presence of our District Councillor, Steve 
Watson. 77 voting forms were returned, again from every part of the village, of which 6 expressed no opinion. 
Of the remainder, 55% were in favour of site A, Land East of Front Street and North of Hunters Ride, and 45% 
in favour of Site B, Land South of the Primary School. 
 
It became clear during the consultation in the Village Hall that the possible off-street parking aspect of Site A 
had been misinterpreted by several residents. The idea is that any off-street parking would be accessed from 
Front Street only and there would be no new road link from Hunters Ride to Front Street. Preserving Hunters 
Ride as a cul-de-sac should limit any further development as NYCC Highways recommend about 50 dwellings 
as limit for a cul-de-sac. 
 
It was also made clear during this consultation that the Neighbourhood Plan Team intend to develop a design 
brief for the landowner and developer. We will be asking for residents views on this. 
 
Now that we have a chosen site, the next stage is to undertake a Strategic Environmental Analysis on the Neigh-
bourhood Plan. This is a complex piece of work and the Team will need to seek expert advice on developing it. 
They are seeking for a meeting with HDC Planning in early November to decide on how best to proceed. 
 
Once we have the SEA completed, we should be able to finalise the Neighbourhood Plan. There are then three 
further stages: consultation with all those bodies who may have an interest, submission for independent exami-
nation and finally the Yes/No referendum for the Parish, which will be carried out by Hambleton DC. 

Appleton Players 
 

Appleton Players Present "The Pied Piper of Appleton" - tickets will be on sale 
from 1st December please watch village noticeboards for details.  

If you would like further information please call Michelle Street on 01609 881422.    

Criminal Damage 
 
Point of Note  -  The criminal damage towards, removal of, the Washing Line pole on the area 
of land opposite Newbiggin Cottage, Front Street/Hornby Road has been reported to the Local 

Police and a Crime Number has been recorded by the Parish Council. 
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APPLETON WISKE PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 
We have had a busy start to the new school year.  Our elections have taken 
place for School Council and we have appointed our new Playtime Friends 
and E-Safety Officers.  The children have to apply for these jobs and have 
an interview.  We held our Harvest Festival in Church and the proceeds of 
our harvest sale were donated to the World Food Organisation.  We will al-
so be supporting this charity during World Food Week.  The World Food Or-
ganisation provides meals for children who would otherwise be hungry 
around the world and we felt it was an appropriate charity to support at a 

time when we are saying thank you for our harvest. 
 
Our breakfast and afterschool clubs have started and are proving very popular.  We are now able to 
provide care from 8am to 6pm each day and the children are enjoying a range of activities including 
music, baking, craft and sport.  
  
Class 1 have started their Forest School visits and have cooked popcorn and pizza on the fire in the 
woods.  Class 2 have been learning about materials and weaving and Class 3 enjoyed a visit from Mr 
Atkinson from the village who answered lots of questions about what Appleton Wiske used to be like 
in the past. 
 
This term we are having a big focus on Reading.  We are running a school reading competition and 
have a book fair, visiting storyteller and reading information session for parents coming up before half 
term. 
 
We are very pleased to announce that we have been awarded a Silver School’s Games Award and 
that we have gained our Inclusion Quality Mark at the highest level. 

Saint Mary’s Church  
 

 
  8 November 2015 Remembrance Sunday Service at 10.45 am 
  6 December 2015 Christingle Service for the Children’s Society at 5.00 pm 
16 December 2015 Pre-School Carol Service at 11.30 am  
18 December 2015 AW School Carol Service at 10.00 am 
20 December 2015 Service of Lessons and Carols at 5.00 pm 

Christmas Tree – ‘Switch On’  

Appleton Wiske’s Christmas Tree lights will be switched on 

Friday 4th December 2015  -  6:30 p.m. 

Meet outside Post Office for Carols round the tree with Mince Pies 
and Mulled Wine.   

A collection will be taken 



 

Newsletter printing sponsored by  

Appleton Wiske Yorkshire  
Countrywomen’s  
Association (YCA) 

 
Already thoughts are turning to Christmas, we are looking forward to a Christmas Craft even-

ing on 11th November and a Christmas Social Evening on 9th December please keep an eye on the noticeboards 
for further details.  
 
Next years list of speakers and events will be available shortly and we look forward to another great year with a 
varied programme  of speakers, outings and activities.  
 
New members are always welcome, please come along on the 2nd Wednesday of each month and enjoy a friend-
ly and entertaining evening where there is always time for a chat and refreshments.  
 
For more details please contact Margaret Lamb 01609 881468 or email Michelle Street on m.street2@sky.com  


